
 

February 23, 2016 
 

 

 

 

The Honorable Mary Pilcher-Cook, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator Pilcher-Cook: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 386 by Senate Committee on Public Health and Welfare 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 386 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 386 would require the Secretary of the Kansas Department of Health and 

Environment (KDHE) to identify goals and develop plans to reduce the incidence of diabetes in 

Kansas, improve diabetes care, and control complications associated with diabetes.  The bill 

would require KDHE to submit a report by January 10 of even-numbered years to the Legislative 

Coordinating Council that describes diabetes prevention and control programs at KDHE.  The 

report would include the following: 
 

1. The financial burden of diabetes on the state and localities; 
 

2. The number of people impacted by KDHE programs; 
 

3. An assessment of the benefits of diabetes control and prevention programs; 
 

4. The amount and source of funding appropriated by the Legislature for diabetes programs 

and activities; 
 

5. A description of the level of coordination among KDHE diabetes prevention and control 

program activities; 
 

6. A summary of detailed action plans for controlling diabetes; and, 
 

7. A detailed budget identifying anticipated costs of and resources necessary for the 

implementation of the action plans. 

 

 Passage of SB 386 would have no fiscal effect.  
 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

cc: Aaron Dunkel, Health & Environment  


